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ONGOING TDC INVESTIGATION RESULTS IN ARRESTS OF  

TWO MEN ON GRAND THEFT CHARGES 

 

 
Nathan Wilson  

 

   The OCSO’s ongoing investigation into misuse of Tourist Development Funds by 

former TDC Director Mark Bellinger led to the arrest today of a Destin man on a charge 

of grand theft. In addition, a second grand theft warrant has been issued for a 

Pennsylvania resident.  

   39-year old Nathan Wilson of 4201 Two Trees Road in Destin is accused of accepting 

$7000 in TDC funds in June 2012 to coordinate a long distance relay race called 

“Emerald Coast to Coast, Inc.”  The race never took place and investigators say the 

money has not been remitted to Okaloosa County. Wilson has also not provided any 

documentation to indicate the county funds were ever used legitimately for purposes 

described in the application.  (Arrest report attached to news release online at OCSO 

Web Site).  
   A warrant for grand theft has also been issued for 84-year old Robert Boudreau of 550 

Plains Church Road in Mars Pennsylvania. (Probable cause narrative attached to news 

release online at OCSO Web site.)  OCSO investigators determined Boudreau, Music 

Director for the American Wind Symphony Orchestra, received $25,000 in TDC funds 

for a concert or concerts that were to be held in Okaloosa County in June 2012. No 

concerts took place, but the total amount was paid by Okaloosa County through the 

Zimmerman Agency to the American Wind Symphony Orchestra in January 2012. 

Boudreau told investigators the concert was never performed because there was a 

“hospitality” problem, i.e. there was no local housing for the orchestra. He says he does 

not intend to return the money and after he had not heard from Bellinger for a period of 

time he thought the $25,000 was a donation to the orchestra. 

 

### 














